
 
 

Happy New Year! 

  
I want to thank everyone again that helped make the Christmas/
Holiday Party a success! Oracle was a great host, there were at 
least seven people other than me directly involved that helped 
make things roll smoothly through the night, and the food from Hy-
Vee was pretty darn good. And there was a ton of food. Not quite 
literally, but if you left hungry, it was by your own choosing. If you 
were unable to make it, there were 80+ people at the party. Now, 
that’s a party! 
  
The next general membership meeting is January 11, 7:00 PM, at, 
you guessed it, Oracle Aviation. Ken Bahr will be giving a 
presentation from his trip to Alaska and Bering Air located in Nome, 
Alaska. 
  
The January builder’s meeting will be hosted by Stan Aarhus. Stan 
is building a RV-3. The meeting will be January 23, 9:00AM, 1205 
Elizabeth Dr., Plattsmouth, NE 68048. RSVP isn’t required, buy if 
you choose to, send a quick note to Stan at saarhus@charter.net. 
See you there! 
  
Chris Halfman 
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Meeting Minutes 

There was no business meeting in December due 
to the holiday party.  We will resume business 
meetings on January 11, 2016. 
 
A number of awards were presented at the chapter 
holiday party.  Below is a partial list; there were a 
few not handed out because the person receiving 
the award was not there.   
 
Jerry Ronk - President, Chapter Coordinator 
Chris Halfman—Vice President and Chapter 
Coordinator 
Mike Howard—Tech Counselor and Flight Advisor 
Dale Botkin—Secretary, Web Editor, Newsletter 
Editor 
Kathy Callahan—Young Eagles Coordinator 
 
The holiday party went very well, with 80 or more 
people in attendance.  Oracle Aviation hosted the 
party in the main hangar, which has been recently 
cleaned and painted and was warm and 
comfortable for the event.  A few “non-
experimental” aircraft added a little aviation 
ambiance to the evening.   
 

Upcoming Events 
Winter is upon us…  but there’s still the EAA 569 
fly-in breakfast!  From their web site:  “ Our first 
breakfast of 2016 will take place on Saturday, 
January 16.  Come and join us for some great 
food, coffee, and plane talk.  As always, it’s all you 
can eat for just a $4 donation!  The breakfast takes 
place from 8 a.m. – 10 a.m. at the Crete 
Airport (CEK). ” 
 
Chapter 80 meetings resume on Monday, 
1/11/16 at 7 PM, Oracle Aviation. 
 

For Sale 
We have two storage rooms full of old aircraft parts, and 
engine parts.  There is too much to list individually but mostly 
old Cessna and Piper parts.  It all goes except for 
the J3 parts and the spark plug cleaning machine.  
We want to sell it all as a bulk item so please 
make an offer.  There is a lot of good usable stuff 
in there. If you have any questions please give us 
a call.  
 
Jan or Deny Daniels 
Home:  402-493-0789 
Jan’s Cell:     402-670-2375   
Deny's Cell:  386-847-4037 (living in Omaha now) 
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